

**NR\_key\_name:** 6F4299DAD6B8A56F85256525006AAC7C

**SendTo:** CN=Jeremy Gunn/O=ARRB @ ARRB  
CN=Manuel Legaspi/O=ARRB @ ARRB;CN=Tom Samoluk/O=ARRB @ ARRB;CN=Michelle Combs/O=ARRB @ ARRB

**CopyTo:** ARRB

**DisplayBlindCopyTo:**

**BlindCopyTo:** CN=R ecord/O=ARRB

**From:** CN=Douglas Horne/O=ARRB

**DisplayFromDomain:**

**DisplayDate:** 10/03/1997

**DisplayDate\_Time:** 3:28:02 PM

**ComposedDate:** 10/03/1997

**ComposedDate\_Time:** 3:25:10 PM

**Subject:** Re: State Equities in NSA documents, Etc.  
1. No, regretfully, we cannot. 2. State will not be present at next week's declass. session, in lieu of coming next week they are sending Mr. Hugh Woodward (of Cuba FRUS fame) to ARRB the week of November 10th (mid-week)...and he is a Cuba guy. 3. If Cuba is the subject, he could help; if not, I recommend the normal referral process. To: Douglas Horne/ARRB, Manuel Legaspi/ARRBcc: Tom Samoluk/ARRB, Michelle Combs/ARRB  
From: Jeremy Gunn/ARRB Date: 10/03/97 01:38:01 PM Subject: State Equities in NSA documents, Etc. Manuel has identified 2 NSA docs with State equities. (see report below highlighted portion) Could we get someone from State to review these at next week's military meeting? Manuel, which are the eight other agencies from the August shipment. (see highlights) To: Jeremy Gunn/ARRB, Michelle Combs/ARRB, Tom Samoluk/ARRBcc: From: Manuel Legaspi/ARRB Date: 10/03/97 11:10:25 AM Subject: NSA update FYI: An update of NSA records for the upcoming meeting follows: 1. Of 28 3rd agency originated documents found in NSA files delivered to the ARRB on 16 DEC 97, 26 have been approved for release, IN FULL, by the originating agencies (CIA, State, and NSC). (This process was held up largely because NSA and ARRB were awaiting CIA approval for the release of their documents.) In this shipment, the Department of State has indicated that two documents require postponements. However, I am of the opinion that we can get these released in full if we negotiate with State. As such, I think it is best if we present the 26 documents with no postponements to the Board as consent releases, and place them in the Federal Register notice for this meeting. We can take the two docs over to State at a future date. 2. We have been awaiting the loading of RIF information for four (4) documents that were part of a shipment of 49 docs delivered on 13 March 97. 32 of these are consent releases, i.e. released IN FULL. The remaining 17 documents contain name postponements that the Board can consider as "green" issues. Once the RIF information is entered on the computer, I will enter these four on Review Track and get them ready for the meeting. (Note: Chris Barger has already entered the other 13 on to RT.) 3. I do not have an actual count but approximately 50-53 documents from an August shipment of 61 are eligible for review by the Board at this meeting. (Approximately eight require referral to other agencies). I think that I can summarize the majority of them so that the Board does not have to review each and every last one of them, but there are a few which will definitely require individual attention. I am still waiting for Chet to load RIF information for about 6-8 of the remaining docs which have not been entered on RT yet. 4. As a result, I think this can be our best "numbers" meeting for NSA documents. 26+49+approx 50= 125 docs, however, be advised that a large chunk of these documents are not that interesting and some of them have already been released in one form or another. The last shipment did contain some new, substantive

**Body:**

**recstat:** Record

**DeliveryPriority:** N

**DeliveryReport:** B

**ReturnReceipt:**

**Categories:**